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Are you still growing?  I don’t mean physically, but are you still growing professionally?  Or 

do you think you are completely trained and educated?  If so, just think about when you first 

learned to use a computer.  Some of us more experienced engineers probably still remember 

our first computing experience with computers bigger than the room you are sitting as you 

read this newsletter, but some are probably young enough that they can’t even remember not 

using a computer of some sort in school or on the job.  Regardless of where you are with computing experi-

ence, just think about what you were doing tech-wise 5 or 10 years ago.  Now try to think what you could do 

with technology in 5 or 10 years from now.  Most of us probably cannot imagine what technology will look 

like or work like in 5 years much less 10 years.  I think it is no different with any technology based career 

field, especially engineering or science. 
 

We don’t know what the next big project or problem will be, so we probably don’t know what tools we will 

need either.  So, are you growing in knowledge or experience with new technology related to your job or the 

job you want in the future?  Are you taking an active role in your own professional development as well as 

those workers around you?  If yes, good for you and keep it up.  If not, just realize that without professional 

development, you will fall behind!  It is never too late to start learning new methods or just refresh your 

knowledge on current methods or skills that you don’t practice very often.  Don’t lose it because you did not 

use it!  There was simply too much invested in your career to date to let parts of the training and education 

go to waste.  This is a great place for SAME or other professional organizations to help.  There are plenty of 

organizations that can provide quality continuing education 

opportunities, and SAME is one of those, and based upon my 

experience, one of the most cost effective ones.  Check out 

the SAME.ORG web site and you will find several classes to 

attend in person as well as webinars that you can participate 

in without the need for costly travel and time away from 

work and home.  TAKE ADVANTAGE OF BEING PART OF 

A PROFESSIONAL SOCIETY!    
 

Lastly, I offer you the same advice that was given to me on more than one occasion: You are your career 

manager.  Not every opportunity to learn and grow is given to you—you have to go out and find the right 

one for you to either better equip yourself for your current job/project or get you ready for the next one.  

Don’t just sit there, GROW!  Your Robins AFB SAME Post can help make it happen.    

           Thanks! 

           Mike Coats 
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The Civil Engineer Planning Office will be giving a presentation on its role 

and responsibilities as it is a key player in the future development of Robins 

AFB due its management of various programs such as Community Planning, 

Space Planning and Airfield Planning.  There will also be some discussion on 

the 2015 Installation Development Plan which highlights future projects and 

facility actions based on available resources on base and extracted data that 

may influence the installation. 

 

The Installation Development Plan aligns with the Air Force Strategic Vision 

which helped guide the base’s future course of action in terms of what its focus areas will be.  What those 

focus areas will be will be discussed in this presentation. 

Mr. Terry Landreth has been a part of the 78th Civil Engineer 

Group (CEG) at Robins AFB since 2003 and currently serves 

as Supervisor of the Engineering Planning Office.  The major 

duties of the Planning Office include community and space 

planning as well as air field planning.  He served for eight 

years as Chief of Design and three years in the Energy Management Office.   
 

Prior to his move to the 78th CEG at Robins AFB, Mr. Landreth spent 12 years 

as a consulting electrical engineer with several firms in the Macon area.  Some 

of the projects included the electrical designs of schools, college classroom fa-

cilities, medical research labs and other commercial industrial facilities.  His 

early career also included wiring designs for a major aircraft manufacturer and 

a two year tour as a Peace Corps teacher in Botswana.  Mr. Landreth received 

his BSEE in 1979 from South Dakota School of Mines and Technology in Rapid 

City, SD. 

Preview of August 2015 SAME Presentation entitled “78th CEG Program Review”.  This presentation 

will be given by Mr. Terry Landreth of the 78th Civil Engineer Group. 

The next Robins Post General 
Meeting will be held on 19 
August 2015 at 11:30 am. 
The meeting will be held OFF 
BASE at our usual location, 
the China Buffet (605 Russell 
Parkway, Warner Robins  
31088).  All are welcome.  
 

UPCOMING DATES FOR 
2015: 
 
19 August:  1130 Hours:  SAME 
General Meeting immediately pre-
ceded by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  78 CEG will be 
giving their annual program review. 
 
September:  1130 Hours:  The Post 
will be going on a HWY 96/247 
Tour.  Exact date of tour TBD. 
 
08 October:  Education & Mentor-
ing Scholarship Fund Golf Tourna-
ment at the Landings Golf Course.   
 
18 November:  1130 Hours:  SAME 
General Meeting immediately pre-
ceded by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  Presentation 
TBA. 
 
December:  No general meeting. 
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Presenter’s Bio 

Top Small Post of Top Small Post of Top Small Post of 

2014 goes to the 2014 goes to the 2014 goes to the    

Robins AFB Post!Robins AFB Post!Robins AFB Post!   



Jeff Morrison is a proud graduate of the University of Georgia 

(BS, Geology) with 18 years of experience in regulatory and 

environmental compliance, all of which started with an intern-

ship at the Savannah River Site.   
 

In 1999, Jeff began working for AECOM, currently ranked as 

the #1 engineering design firm by revenue ($19.5 billion) in 

Engineering News-Record magazine’s annual industry rank-

ings. During this time, he has supported various sector clients across the United States, 

managing all aspects of environmental contracts, including Program and Project Man-

agement, Quality Assurance, and technical services. He has provided oversight for envi-

ronmental assessments, multi-media sampling, remedial system installations, operations 

and maintenance, permitting, regulatory agency negotiations, and community relations 

support.  He also serves as a Quality Representative for AECOM’s ISO 9001-compliant 

Quality Management System. Jeff prides himself on his dedication to his clients and be-

ing organized, which assists him with managing staff of engineers/scientists across the United States. 
 

Jeff met his wife, Jennifer, at UGA while both were enrolled in Invertebrate Paleontology. An active family within the com-

munity, Jeff and Jennifer most recently volunteered to coach their children, Bennett and Brinkley, during this past season at 

Warner Robins American Little League. An avid college football fan, Jeff attends college football games whenever possi-

ble. The pinnacle includes attending the 2006 Sugar Bowl (UGA vs. West Virginia) and the 2006 BCS National Champion-

ship Rose Bowl (Texas vs. Southern Cal). 

SAME Mission  

SAME Vision 

“To provide education and support to 

the engineering components of the 

military and uniformed services, and 

other federal, state and local govern-

ment agencies responsible for the 

nation’s infrastructure, and to ad-

vance the partnership between gov-

ernment and the architecture, engi-

neering and construction industry in 

the interest of national security.” 

 
 
 

 

“To be a premier global engineering 

organization leading the professional 

and personal growth of all members 

in support of military readiness and 

development of solutions to national 

security challenges.” 

SAME Spotlight: Member of  the Month 

Siemens Corporation is a U.S. subsidiary of Siemens AG, a global 

technology powerhouse that has stood for engineering excel-

lence, innovation, quality, reliability and internationality for 

more than 165 years.   
  

Siemens is home to more than 75 manufacturing sites in the U.S. 

Siemens invests more than $1 billion in R&D annually and more 

than $50 million in job training programs.   For Siemens, the U.S. 

is not only the largest market by far, but it is also an extremely vital production location, one of the most im-

portant research centers, and a key base from which Siemens exports globally.   
  

The Siemens Building Technologies Division (based outside of Chicago in Buffalo Grove, Ill.) is the North Amer-

ican market leader for safe and secure, energy-efficient and environmentally-friendly buildings and infrastruc-

ture. As a technology partner, service provider and system integrator Building Technologies has offerings for: 
 

    Energy Management 

          Building Automation  

           Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning (HVAC) 

               Low and Medium Voltage Electrical Services  

              Fire Protection/Life Safety  

               Security  

Sustaining Spotlight:  Siemens 

3 Siemens Building Technologies Division Georgia contact:   

Mark A. Sherry |  mark.sherry@siemens.com  | 770-935-2000 



Post Member, Ray Willcocks, men-

toring someone at the Speed Men-

toring session. 
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2015 JETC:  First Timer’s Experience 
Our own Senior Enlisted Advisor, 

SMSgt Tony Bourdeau, had the oppor-

tunity to attend the Joint Engineer 

Training Conference & Expo (JETC) in 

Houston, TX.  SMSgt Bourdeau gave a 

short presentation on what he had 

learned and experienced at the JETC at 

the June general meeting and below are 

some pictures from the JETC.  It was his 

first time at a national SAME confer-

ence and he said that he was impressed 

that the conference could pull together 

such a diverse group of attendees from 

not only from all the branches of the 

military (Hey, it’s General Green sitting in my session?) but from various backgrounds that relate to all 

things engineering.   

 

SMSgt Bourdeau also picked up our Top Small Post Award  and our streamers at the awards breakfast and 

ran into several other Post members (current and former) while at the conference (see pics).  Overall, he said 

that the conference was worth attending and was appreciative of the Post sponsoring his trip. 

Maj Gen Timothy Green (AF Director of CE) 

sitting in one of the many sessions offered at the 

conference. 

The main stage of the conference. 

SMSgt Bourdeau accepting the Top Post 

award for OUR POST from former SAME 

President Mogge. 

Bumping into some old (and new) friends 

from the Robins SAME Post.   



Post Officers 
 

President 

Mr. Mike Coats 

mcoats@hcr-construction.com 
(478) 284-6909 
 

Vice President 
Col Gary Schneider, USAF 
gary.schneider@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1100 
 

Secretary 
Ms. Esther Lee-Altman 
esther.lee-altman@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-9271 
 

Assistant Secretary 
MSgt Melissa Broussard 
melissa.broussard.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1048 
 

Treasurer 
Mr. James Griffin 
jgriffin@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 
 

Senior Enlisted Advisor 
SMSgt Tony Bourdeau 
anthony.bourdeau.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1084 
 
 

Executive Directors 
Ms. Nancy Manley; National Liaison  
nancy.manley@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-2900 
 
 

Directors 
Mr. Joe Ballard (acting); Programs 
joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil  
(478) 327-1034 
 

Griff Cox; Education & Mentoring 
gary.cox.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-9269 
 

Mr. Joe Ballard; Emergency Preparedness 
joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1034 
 

Mr. Kevin Long; Financials 
kevin.long@us.af.mil 
(478) 926-7301 
 

Mr. Steve Hvizdzak; Events/Small Business 
steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 
 

Ms. Anna Jackson; Sustaining Memberships 
ajackson@cticompanies.com 
(478) 397-0997  
 

Col Craig Johnson, Past President 

craig.johnson.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1050 

Sustaining Member Firms 
 

AECOM 
Jeff Morrison; jeff.morrison@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 / Fax 329-1062 

 

AMEC 
Art Warner; arthur.warner@amec.com 
(478) 923-5999 x15 / Fax 923-5776 

 

Applied Engineering Solutions 
Pedro Camejo; pcamejo@AES-pe.com   
(478) 314-1270 / Fax 314-1271 

 

ARCADIS US 
Roberta Perry-Schlicher; roberta.schlicher@arcadis-us.com  
(801) 230-9474 / Fax 263-2746 

 

Atkins North America 
Nate Berger; nathaniel.berger@atkinsglobal.com 
(678) 247-2643 / Fax (770) 226-0967 
 
Benham Constructors, LLC 
Michael Gwyn; mike.gwyn@benham.com 
(704) 542-2902 / Fax n/a 
 
CAPE, Inc. 
John Thomas; jthomas@cape-inc.com 
(210) 360-1212 / Fax 377-2111 

 

CEMS Engineering 
Hugh Giggleman; hgiggleman@cemsengineering.com 
(843) 875-3637 / Fax 875-4509 
 
CH2M Hill 
Frank Miyagawa; frank.miyagawa@ch2m.com 
(850) 939-8300 x42 / 939-0035 

 

Clark Nexson (Macon Office) 

Clint Hardie; chardie@clarknexsen.com 

(478) 743-8415 / Fax 743-8239 

 

Columbia Engineering  
Louis Young; lyoung@columbia-engineering.com 
(770) 925-0357 / Fax 925-0565 
 
CTI and Associates, Inc. 
Kathy Chaffin; kchaffin@cticompanies.com 
(251) 545-8427 / Fax (904) 997-8373 

 

Davis & Floyd Inc. 

Jason Eppley;  jeppley@davisfloyd.com 

(864) 229-5211 / Fax 229-7841 

 

Donaldson, Garrett & Associates, Inc. 
Elaine Hollis-Prichard; esh@dg-a.com 
(478) 474-5350 / Fax 477-2534 
 

Eaton Corporation 

Adam Byrd; adamrbyrd@eaton.com 

(678) 309-4235 / Fax  n/a 

 

EA Engineering, Science, and Technology, Inc. 

Giles Ragsdale; rragsdale@eaest.com 

(478) 960-5775 / Fax n/a 

 

F3 Solutions 

Parrish Swearingen,  parrish@f3now.com 

(478) 335-9460 / Fax 971-1344 

mailto:rhoward@asti.com
mailto:steven.moes@arcadis-us.com
mailto:nberger@pbsj.com
mailto:sharris@cape-inc.com
mailto:frank.miyagawa@ch2m.com


Sustaining Member Firms 
 
 

Flint EMC 
Jay Flesher; jflesher@flintemc.com 
(478) 919-4177/ Fax n/a 
 
Geosyntec Consultants 
James Griffin ; jgriffin@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 / Fax 929-5120 

 

Geotechnical & Environmental Consultants 
Thomas Driver; tdriver@geconsultants.com 
(478) 757-1606 / Fax 757-1608 

 

Goodwyn Mills and Caywood, Inc. 

Eric Robinson; eric.robinson@gmcnetwork.com 

(770) 442-5333 / Fax n/a 

 

Gulf Coast Architectural Group, Inc. 

Don Carlos;  don@gcarchgroup.com 

(850) 607-7328 / Fax 332-7255 

 

Ikhana, Inc. 

Bob Pickard; robert.pickard@ikhanainc.com 

(843) 364-6828 / Fax (202) 449-9840 

 

Jacobs 

Hollie Dupes; hollie.dupes@jacobs.com 

(770) 673-6635 / Fax 673-6681 

 

Landmark Engineering Group, Inc. 

Mike Shamsie;  mike.shamsie@landgroup.biz 

(309) 755-3400 / Fax 755-5522 

 

Leo A Daly 
Edward Piekarczyk; EPiekarczyk@leoadaly.com 
(404) 874-8333 / Fax 874-8830 
 
Lucia Consulting 
Shirly Lucia; luciashirley@comcast.net 
(678) 642-0094 / Fax (770) 972-6705 
 
McLean Engineering Company, Inc. 
Charlie Brewer; charlie.brewer@mcleanengineering.com 
(912) 272-1822 / Fax n/a 
 
Merrick & Company 
Douglas Elledge; douglas.elledge@merrick.com 
(404) 739-5100 / Fax 739-5101 

 

MWH 

Michael Coughlan; michael.j.coughlan@us.mwhglobal.com 

(202) 292-4775 / Fax n/a 

 

New South Construction Company 

Thomas N. Troutman;  ttroutman@newsouthconstruction.com  

(404) 443-4000 / Fax 443-4100 
 
Ocmulgee Site and Environmental Services, Inc. 
Wesley Woods;  lwoods@ocmulgeesite.com 
(478) 224-7070 / Fax 224-7072 
 
Parrish Construction Group 
M. Scott Hill; shill@parrishconstruction.com 
(478) 476-0385 / Fax 987-5536 
 

 

 
 

 

Pond & Company 
John Cassidy; cassidyj@pondco.com 
(678) 336-7740 / Fax 336-7744 
 
Porter Scientific Inc. 
Freda Porter;  fporter@porterscientific.com 
(910) 521-0549 / Fax 521-3599 

 

Reeves Construction Company 

Steve Kichefski skichefski@southeastpavementservices.com 

(478) 474-9092 / Fax 474-9192 

 
Siemens Industry Inc 
Mark Sherry; mark.sherry@siemens.com 
(770) 935-2000 / Fax 935-2950 
 
Superior Solar Systems LLC 
Jeff Ball; jeff.ball@superiorsolar.com  
(707) 695-5454 / Fax (866) 699-9852 

 

TEPA EC, LLC 
Steve Hvizdzak; steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 / Fax 922-7925 

 

TetraTech, Inc. 
Scott Covode; scott.covode@tetratech.com 
(678) 775-3108 / Fax 775-3138 

 

Toland & Mizell Architects 
Alan Toland; atoland@toland-mizell.com 
(404) 343-3500 / Fax 577-6240 

 
Top Gun Contracting 
Chip Bridges; chipbridges@windstream.net 
(478) 447-5002 / Fax n/a 
 
TRC Solutions 
LC Campbell; lcampbell@trcsolutions.com 
(478) 955-9980 / Fax 971-1398  
 
Weston Solutions, Inc. 
Ria Aiken; ria.aiken@westonsolutions.com 
(770) 325-7911 / Fax n/a 

 

Wolverton and Associates, Inc 
Tim Germaine;  tim.germaine@wolverton-assoc.com 
(770) 447-8999 / Fax 447-9070 

SAME Robins Post  
Sustaining Member News 
Are you with a Sustaining Member Firm?   
If you would like to become one, or if you are  not 
sure of your company’s registration status, please 
contact Ms. Anna Jackson, our Sustaining Member 
Director, at 478.397.0997 or at:                
ajackson@cticompanies.com. 
 

Accepting Abstracts 
We are accepting abstracts for presentations for 2015 
and 2016. Let us know what presentation topics, pre-
senters, or tour ideas would most interest you. We 
want to know what is important to you. Please contact 
Mr. Joe Ballard at: joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil with feed-
back or for more information. 

mailto:tdriver@geconsultants.com
mailto:cassidyj@pondco.com
mailto:shvizdzak@tepainc.com
mailto:Elizabeth.Boyette@RMTInc.com

